

# City of New Bedford

#### IN COMMITTEE

August 16, 2018

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Finance at a Meeting held on Monday, July 23, 2018, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Morad, requesting, that the rental contract currently being negotiated with representatives of the Fort Taber Military Museum Association be presented to the Committee on Finance for review prior to being executed by the Administration; and further, that the Executive Board of the Fort Taber Military Museum Association, along with their legal representative be invited to the Committee on Finance to discuss the terms of the contact and the financial effect said contract will have on the future operation of the Military Museum. (To be Referred to the Administration and the Committee on Finance.) (Ref'd 6/8/17) (6/26/17-returned unsigned by the Mayor) (7/17/17-tabled 45 days) (6/20/18-tabled)

On motion by Councillor Rebeiro and seconded by Councillor Lima, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Morad, requesting, that the rental contract currently being negotiated with representatives of the Fort Taber Military Museum Association be presented to the Committee on Finance for review prior to being executed by the Administration; and further, that the Executive Board of the Fort Taber Military Museum Association, along with their legal representative be invited to the Committee on Finance to discuss the terms of the contact and the financial effect said contract will have on the future operation of the Military Museum. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

Councillor Joseph P. Lopes, Chairman

Cheph 1) Faper.

JPL: dmb



## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

## CITY COUNCIL

June 08, 2017

### WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the rental contract currently being negotiated with representatives of the Fort Taber Military Museum Association be presented to the Committee on Finance for review prior to being executed by the Administration: and further, that the Executive Board of the Fort Taber Military Museum Association, along with their legal representative be invited to the Committee on Finance to discuss the terms of the contact and the financial effect said contract will have on the future operation of the Military Museum. (To be Referred to the Administration and the Committee on Finance.)

Linda M. Morad, Councillor at Large